
Peo-Taz News 

December, 2023 

Membership….. 

 Howdy all! Since the weather seems to be suffering from split personality disorder, there seem to be chances 
for a bit more riding day. Stay prepared and keep an eye on the skies.  
 AŌer last month’s meeƟng we had our 6th annual quarter aucƟon. The members and friends of Peo-Taz really 
went above and beyond with wonderful donaƟons. Thank you to all who aƩended, donated and worked on the 
event. 
 As of November 1st, we have 172 acƟve members with 1 new member signing up with us in October. 
Carl ChrisƟason 
Welcome to A.B.A.T.E. and your Peo-Taz chapter! 
You all have Ɵll the end of December to sign up for 10 new members and you can receive a free one-year single 
membership. 
Members due in December Dena Gorrell 
The seminar in Springfield will be in January again this year. I highly recommend aƩending. The first Ɵme you 
can call for a reservaƟon to the Northfield Inn is November 30th. You can always get a room across the street 
at Ramada.  
Thank you!  Have a groovy day!  Shannon Johnson 

Roving Reporter 
 
Well folks, I must apologize about the Anniversary Party informaƟon being on the web. 
site. I looked and couldn’t find it, if it was there, I missed the whole thing. 
There isn’t much scuƩle, but I can relay to you because for one thing I missed the Chapter. 
meeƟng. Yes, here I am telling you to aƩend and then I will go and miss the meeƟng. What can I 
speak. I normally don’t miss meeƟngs, but I feel it’s up to you to take up the slack when I take a 
few months off. 
What I can say is, you can’t complain if you don’t aƩend. AƩendance is an opƟon, so that. 
you can be beƩer informed. If you think the Officers aren’t doing their respecƟve jobs, you. 
should think about stepping up. Thankfully your current Officers have stepped up and have. 
decided to renew their respecƟve posiƟons. My hat is off to all who have taken Officer. 
posiƟons in our Chapter. 
Winter is closing in on us and I for one have found that warmer climates are a benefit to this 
old body. To all of you, I wish that you have a healthy life, and your Holidays are heartwarming. 
and filled with joy. Sincerely, Your Roving Reporter 



Chaplain….. 

As winter approaches; Many thanks to the Lord for His faithfulness this last summer! We count 

all our many blessings! We hope everyone had a great Thanksgiving . We spent ours with 
our youngest Son and his family in Indiana, about 5 hours away. They will be coming to our 
house for Christmas along with our oldest Son and his family. It’ll be a Great Ɵme, I’m sure! Mo-
nopoly, food, music and “family Ɵme.” It’s a privilege to serve our Chapter and get to know eve-
ryone a liƩle beƩer as Ɵme goes by! We’re here if you ever need anything: A prayer, a visit, or 

all the above! Till we meet again; Love, Ben and Pam  

As of 12/23 this will be my last Newsletter. I would like to 
thank all sponsors and Peo-Taz members for their support. 
Also wanted to compose and send e-mail from my home 
computer to Peo-Taz G-mail account , copy and post in the 
Newsletter. From  former newsletter director  Matt Bern-
stein.   

Amazing how easy that works 

No charge for Gmail 

Newsletter Director 





 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our monthly drawing. 
 

To Qualify: 
You must be an active Peo-Taz member.  
You must be at the meeting.  
  Board members are included.  

 
Next months drawing  

December 3rd 
$110.00 

 

November2023 Drawing—Richard Lane we drew your name and 
you weren’t here. Sorry Richard you miss out on $100.00 dol-
lars . The December 3rd 2023 pot is worth $110.00.   
 

Remember you must be present to win.   
 
 



 

 

216 MarqueƩe Street 
Creve Coeur , Illinois 61610 





 
Use the application below to join and support the Motorcycle Riders         
Foundation. 



CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM 
Name(s): _______________________________________________________ 
New address: ___________________________________________________ 
City, State, Zip __________________________________________________ 
Old address: ____________________________________________________ 
                       ____________________________________________________ 
Phone:  ________________________________________________________ 
Please mail to:  Shannon Johnson, P.O. Box 5936, Peoria, IL  61601 
                                                                                     

CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM 

Name(s): _______________________________________________________ 

New address: ___________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip __________________________________________________ 

Old address: ____________________________________________________ 

                       ____________________________________________________ 

Phone:  ________________________________________________________ 

Please mail to:  Shannon Johnson, P.O. Box 5936, Peoria, IL  61601 

                                                                                    



 

 

 

Monday, the Insurance InsƟtute for Highway Safety - Highway Loss Data InsƟtute (IIHS-HLDI) 
announced they filed a peƟƟon with the NaƟonal Highway Traffic Safety AdministraƟon 
(NHTSA) to open the rulemaking process and require anƟlock braking systems (ABS) on all new 
motorcycles . In 2013 the IIHS-HLDI also filed a similar peƟƟon with NHTSA on this topic 
.  
According to the current peƟƟon, 59% of all new motorcycle models in the U.S. are equipped 
with ABS. Twenty years ago, in 2003, just 1% of models had ABS. The lack of a mandate in the 
U.S. is somewhat unique. The European Union, the United Kingdom, Brazil, Japan, Taiwan, Aus-
tralia, New Zealand and India all require ABS on motorcycles. 
 
While we do not believe in federal mandates like the one proposed here, we can agree on some 
points that the IIHS-HLDI peƟƟon raises. First and foremost, we appreciate the IIHS-HLDI goal of 
reducing deaths among motorcyclists. We should all be able to agree that the all-Ɵme high of 
over 6,000 deaths in 2021 is an unacceptable number. We also agree with their statement that 
“ABS obviously do not prevent every crash or death.”  
 
As noted in their peƟƟon, ABS can negaƟvely affect motorcycle handling in loose surface condi-
Ɵons. The IIHS-HLDI proposal to allow for an off switch for ABS fits well with a fundamental 
principle of the Motorcycle Riders FoundaƟon, “let those who ride decide.” 
The best person to decide what technologies they are comfortable using while riding is an in-
formed, licensed rider who knows their skills and the capabiliƟes of their motorcycle. While we 
are not opposed to ABS, we disagree with federal direcƟves that limit consumer choice. 

Safety Group Pushes for AnƟlock Braking System 

My ABATE husband the Army Veteran… 

As we celebrate Veterans Day this year…I want to give a huge shout out to Patrick J Wood our 
Peo-Taz LegislaƟve Rep who just so happens to be my USA Army Veteran!!! 
This hat was his inspiraƟon…camouflage with barbed wire that typically separates fields and 
Ɵmberline…He served 10 years in the United States Army and was deployed to Desert Shield. 
Today my Patrick is passionate about standing up for your rights as a ciƟzen and mostly about 
ABATE rights something i find myself sharing his passion… I enjoy his ideas and collaboraƟon 
with product ideas too! Together we make an unstoppable team that you would want on your 
side! Peo-Taz you are our choice for our ABATE family! Salute to ALL OUR VETERANS TODAY 
AND ALWAYS! 
Make Every Ride Amazing!  Your Product Director  T Wood 



 

 

 

Tuesday, voters in Maine passed QuesƟon 4, allowing local repair shops and mechanics access 
to the same data as dealerships. This ballot measure sought to establish an automoƟve Right-
to-Repair.  
 
The Maine ballot asked, “Do you want to require vehicle manufacturers to standardize on-
board diagnosƟc systems and provide remote access to those systems and mechanical data to 
owners and independent repair faciliƟes?” 
 
A "yes" vote allows all mechanical informaƟon about a vehicle to be available beyond dealer-
ships. This availability would include acƟviƟes such as, being able to diagnose and repair a ve-
hicle along with regular maintenance issues. 
 
Maine is the sixth state in the U.S. to approve some standard of Right-to-Repair protecƟons. 
Maine joins the states of California, Colorado, MassachuseƩs, Minnesota and New York with 
laws regarding the Right-to-Repair on their books.  
 
What is most exciƟng about the recent acƟon in Maine is that voters overwhelmingly ap-
proved the measure. The most recent vote totals show 84% of Mainers voted to protect the 
Right-to-Repair! 
 
While the Right-to-Repair is gaining tracƟon in Washington, D.C., demonstrably, voters and 
state governments are not waiƟng for federal officials to act. The momentum behind the Right
-to-Repair is gaining steam. The Motorcycle Riders FoundaƟon is proud to support this move-
ment and defend a consumers access to the tools, parts and informaƟon needed to service and 
repair products.  

Right-to-Repair  



Legislative  

HB1634 VEH CD–CALI EMISSION STANDARDS (REP. EDGAR GONZALEZ JR.) Amends the Ve-
hicle Emissions InspecƟon Law of 2005 of the Illinois Vehicle Code. Provides that, by December 
1, 2023, the Illinois Environmental ProtecƟon Agency shall adopt rules to implement the motor 
vehicle emission standards of the State of California, including, but not limited to the (1) zero-
emission vehicle program, (2) low-emission vehicle program, (3) advanced clean trucks pro-
gram, and (4) heavy-duty low NOx omnibus program, and shall amend the rules within 6 
months of any changes to maintain consistency with the California motor vehicle emission 
standards and federal clean air laws. Provides that the rules may incorporate by reference the 
California motor vehicle standards established in final regulaƟons issued by the California Air 
Resources Board and promulgated under the California Health and Safety Code. EffecƟve imme-
diately. 
  Current Status:    2/1/2023 - Referred to House Rules 
  Recent Status:    2/1/2023 - FIRST READING 
2/1/2023 - Filed with the Clerk by Rep. Edgar Gonzalez, Jr. 
  Comments:     
Sister bill to SB2050 - brings CA emissions to Illinois which is hosƟle to racing, off-road, and mo-
torcycle community. 
  Report PosiƟon:    Oppose 

VEH CD-VIDEO CONFERENCING (REP. MICHAEL KELLY; SEN. JAVIER CERVANTES) Amends the Illi-
nois Vehicle Code. Provides that a person may not operate a motor vehicle on a roadway while 
using an electronic communicaƟon device, including using an electronic communicaƟon device 
to parƟcipate in any video conferencing applicaƟon or to access any social media site. Excludes 
the exempƟons that permit a driver to use an electronic communicaƟon device in hands-free or 
voice-operated mode or by pressing a single buƩon to acƟvate or terminate a voice communi-
caƟon when a person is using the electronic communicaƟon device to watch or stream video, 
parƟcipate in any video conferencing applicaƟon, or access any social media site. 
  Current Status:    7/28/2023 - EffecƟve Date January 1, 2024 
  Recent Status:    7/28/2023 - Public Act . . . . . . . . . 103-0310 
7/28/2023 - GOVERNOR APPROVED 
  Comments:    ABATE of Illinois supports all efforts to reduce distracted driving. 
  Report PosiƟon:    Support 



 

 

 AUTONOMOUS VEH REQUIREMENTS (REP. STEPHANIE KIFOWIT) Amends the Illinois Vehi-
cle Code. Defines "autonomous vehicle" as a motor vehicle that possesses the capability 
(enabled or not) for automated funcƟons to control movement of the vehicle along 2 axes of di-
recƟon simultaneously. Provides that, before selling or conƟnuing to operate a new or used au-
tonomous vehicle in this State and before updaƟng the soŌware or hardware of any automated 
driving system on such a vehicle, a manufacturer shall submit to the Department of Transporta-
Ɵon documentaƟon regarding the level of driving automaƟon, along with a filing fee in an 
amount to be determined by the Department. Provides that the Department shall assemble an 
Automated Driving Systems Review CommiƩee to evaluate submiƩed documentaƟon and make 
determinaƟons concerning the level of automated driving capabiliƟes and the suitability of the 
vehicle for operaƟon on public roads. Provides that an autonomous vehicle classified as having 
Level 2 Driving AutomaƟon may be sold to consumers and registered for use. Provides that the 
owner of the automated vehicle shall file an annual report with the Department of Transporta-
Ɵon staƟng the number of miles driven per year, the esƟmated number of miles driven using 
equipped automated driving systems, and any collisions that occurred involving the vehicle. Pro-
hibits the sale or operaƟon of autonomous vehicles classified as having Level 3, 4, or 5 Driving 
AutomaƟon. Provides that a resident may file a request for the Automated Driving Systems Re-
view CommiƩee to review an exisƟng vehicle sold or registered in this State, and that the Secre-
tary of State shall receive and invesƟgate complaints of a dealer selling a vehicle prohibited for 
sale under the new provisions. Provides that a person who operates a prohibited vehicle is guilty 
of a Class A misdemeanor and that such a vehicle is subject to impoundment. Provides penalƟes 
for the unauthorized sale or modificaƟon of an autonomous vehicle. 

 

HB2582 VEH CD-TEST EXEMPTION UNDER 18 (REP. BRADLEY FRITTS; SEN. DORIS TURNER) 
Amends Illinois Vehicle Code. Removes the tesƟng requirement for motorcycle operators who 
are under the age of 18. 
  Current Status:    6/30/2023 - Public Act . . . . . . . . . 103-0162 
  Recent Status:    6/30/2023 - EffecƟve Date January 1, 2024 
6/30/2023 - GOVERNOR APPROVED 
  Comments:    This bill eliminates the duplicate motorcycle tesƟng requirement for 
16-17 yrs olds. This bill sƟll requires 16-17 yr olds to aƩend and successfully complete a MSF 
Basic Rider Course which includes the standard SOS riding test as part of its curriculum and is a 
higher standard than what is placed on potenƟal riders 18+ in age. It eliminates the require-
ment to test a 2nd Ɵme at a SOS facility. 
  Report PosiƟon:    Support 

LegislaƟve RepresentaƟve  

Patrick Wood 



 

 





Sargent At Arms 

WHAT'S YOUR STORY 
 

Meet Michael Grachek. Michael joined the Army in October 1965. Michael done his boot camp at Fort Knox for 
6 weeks of basic training. Michael said boot camp was preƩy easy because the platoon leader was a bit of a 
drinker and smoked Pall Malls all day long, but he could sƟll walk faster backwards than they could double 
Ɵme. AŌer boot camp he was sent to Aberdeen Maryland for AIT. Michael's first duty staƟon was with HdQ. 
and A- Company 126th. Maintenance. Michael was transferred to E- Company 126th. Maintenance then to TDY 
[temporary duty] to 2nd. and 4th. Cavalry where he worked on M-60, M1 1 3, M1 1 4 and all vehicles associat-
ed with these tanks in Germany. Michael got in a liƩle bit of trouble [he says mischief] that they wouldn't let 
him leave the base without supervision. Michael informed me that when a motor was bad and needed to be 
replaced the old motor had to be complete to get a new motor, well Michael had a bad motor already to be 
turned in, but he had to wait unƟl the next morning. When he showed up in the morning someone stole his fuel 
lines off the motor, he tried for several weeks to find new fuel lines but didn't have any luck. One Sunday morn-
ing he was driving by the fenced yard and seen a motor with the fuel lines he needed so he pulled his truck up 
to the fence and jumped it to get the fuel lines. Michael was geƫng ready to jump back over the fence when 
you guessed it, the MP's grabbed him. They called his Captain who was not happy with him because it was a 
Sunday. The Captain told him to be in his office first thing in the morning. Michael was released and decided to 
stop at the local watering hole and have a few. While Michael was inside it started snowing and it snowed a lot. 
On the way back to the barracks he took out a road sign. Before Michael could get away the Germany police 
showed up and invesƟgated the situaƟon, luckily, he wasn't arrested but Michael didn't make it to the Captains 
office either. The Captain called him and asked where he was, and Michael informed him that he got stuck in 
the snow and couldn't get there so the Captain chewed his ass over the phone and Michael had a chance to re-
pair the truck before anyone found out. Michael got out in October 1968 as an E-5. Michael joined PEO-TAZ in 
1988 because he wanted to go on a scavenger hunt ride out of SI Maroon's. Michael became the AcƟviƟes Di-
rector 1989-1990. When he leŌ the posiƟon there was enough monies in the Treasury to purchase a computer 
for the newsleƩer and roasters for the acƟviƟes. AŌer his reƟrement from Caterpillar he became Vice-President 
for two terms and then President for two terms. 
 

                                                                                    THANK YOU 
                                                                       To Michael & ALL VETERANS 
                                                                                        especially 
                                                                                   LCpl  R. J. Newton 
                                                                        who gave the ulƟmate sacrifice 
                                                                                   8/21/89-8/23/10 
 

Sargent at Arms, 
Dusty Dibler 



Peo-Taz Members Get Free Classified ADS 
Does have to Be Motorcycle Related  

Bikes, Parts , Clothes  
Any Brand 

You May send an ArƟcle  or a Classified Ad  to 
the NewsleƩer (peotaznews@gmail.com)  

Must be motorcycle or Abate Related 







PEO-TAZ 2023 CALENDAR    
  
December2023 
3rd Membership MeeƟng 
 
Not a member, join us at a meeƟng and see what we are 
about. MeeƟngs held at Bartonville VFW  Post 3883 
4518 S. LafayeƩe Ave, Bartonville IL. 
 
 

Event Schedule 
November 
18 AOA Trivia Night 
23 Thanksgiving 
26 Abate—Calendar meeƟng @ VFW East Peoria  @ 12pm 
 
December 
2 Abate of Illinois– Peo-Taz/ Freedom Valley/ Freebird—Christmas ParƟes 
23 AOA Christmas for Kids Party at ITOO Hall 
24 Christmas Eve 
25 Christmas  
31 New Years Eve 
 
 
  
 
                 
 





 
Peo-Taz 2023 Membership Meeting Schedule  

    
VFW Post 3883 

4518 S Lafayette Ave, Bartonville, IL 
Locations subject to change.  See Facebook for updates.  

November 5th   1:30 pm 
 
December 3rd   1:30 pm 
 
 
Members please bring a friend to a meeting. 
 
Not a member?  Please join us at a meeting we would love to meet you 
and answer any questions you have about ABATE of Illinois and our Peo-
Taz chapter. 

Open  10 AM  7 days A Week 
Daily Drink Specials  

6 Slot Machines and  2 Pool Tables 

 



VETS HELPING VETS 

We are a 501c3 non-profit foundaƟon that repairs and gives power chairs/scooters 
to those who cannot afford them. AŌer 9 years of work, we have delivered 920 scoot-
ers.  We have assisted repairs for over 5,000. Your generous donaƟons are allowing 
us to conƟnue our mission. We are accepƟng monetary donaƟons or power chairs/
scooters equipment, any condiƟon.  Our quarterly quarter aucƟon at VFW Peoria 
Heights #2602, doors open at 5 pm, first drawing at 6:30 pm first Wed:  of the month 
Dec 6, 2023). Newcomers get 2 free numbers. The next quarter aucƟon on Sunday  
2023, at the V.F.W. Bartonville will benefit St Jude Rides / Chopped for a Cause.Please 
join us for a great cause.  Dates not available yet, be in upcoming NewsleƩer. 



 

 

 

2023 PEO-TAZ OFFICERS 
 
PRESIDENT 
DAVE SALTER II 309-989-2225 
wildnaƟve1973@yahoo.com 
VICE PRESIDENT  
RANDY PUGH 309-208-4701  
vp@peo-taz.com 
SECRETARY 
KAY BERNSTEIN 309-363-3433 
bernsteinc31@gmail.com 
TREASURER 
SUSAN SALTER 309-472-6901 
susankahoun@hotmail.com 
PUBLIC RELATIONS                                      
JEFF SIMPSON 309-857-5559 
pr@peo-taz.com 
MEMBERSHIP/SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR 
SHANNON JOHNSON 309-657-7266 
hippiebikerbabe@yahoo,com   
SAFETY & ED. COORDINATOR 
JEFF SIMPSON309-857-5559 
pr@peo-taz.com 
LEGISLATIVE REPRESENTATIVE  309-373-3864 
PATRICK WOOD  hdstyle97@yahoo.com 

 
SERGEANT at ARMS 
DUSTY DIBBLER 309-256-7758 
dabd87@sbcglobal.net 
ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR 
KANDE SIMPSON 309-857-5561 
acƟviƟes@peo-taz.com 
ATTENDANCE DIRECTOR 
BRENDA LANE 309-370-7000 
brendalane4760@yahoo.com 
NEWSLETTER DIRECTOR 
Vicki Roach 309-231-3113 
peotaznews@gmail.com 
CHAPLAIN 
BEN MADIGAN  309-645-0738 
benandpam75@comcast.net 
WEBMASTER 
RANDY PUGH 309-208-4701 
vp@peo-taz.com 
PRODUCTS DIRECTOR 
TERESA WOOD 309-369-0624 
teresaordazwood67@yahoo.com 
 
 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 Membership 
Meeting 1:30 PM 
Bartonville VFW 

4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

December 2023 



A.B.A.T.E. needs YOU! 
Call to Action 

 
There are more owners of motorcycles, atv’s and dirt 

bikes than ever before. However, our membership state 
wide is lower than it has been in a decade. 

WHO WILL FIGHT FOR YOUR RIGHTS? 
When Trailer plate prices were raised by 555% 

A.B.A.T.E. was the only organization that addressed it. 
A.B.A.T.E. is ever vigilant on keeping Illinois a helmet 

by choice state. ( Illinois vs Freis ) 

Peo-Taz membership meetings are held at the VFW, 4518 S Lafayette Ave  
Bartonville, IL ———- 1st Sunday Each Month. 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

Is your membership expiraƟon date highlighted?    
If it is, Renew Today! 


